Kanosh Town held the regular council meeting in the Kanosh Town Hall at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, January 8, 2025, at 55 North Main, Kanosh, Utah.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Dan DeGraffenried, David Whitaker, Neil Shumway, Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker, and Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner.  

Others in attendance:  Fire Chief Lorin Shumway, Geri Minton, Stan Koyle, Jim Kooy, Jim Weaver, Tim York, Tim and Savannah White

Councilmember Josh Whitaker offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation.  
Councilmember Neil Shumway led everyone in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Minutes of the Jan, meeting were read as amended through a motion by Councilmember Neil Shumway, Councilmember David Whitaker provided a second to the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

Warrants for February 2025 were read, discussed, and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried, Council member Josh Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye	
Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

CERT:  
Kanosh Cert Captain Geri Minton reported the purchase of various supplies to replace the outdated supply.   The Conference this year will be on Saturday, March 22, from 9-12:00 and will take place in Fillmore at the jeep possie building. The four trainings scheduled include; Active shooter, Stress management, Wilderness first aid, and Mass care and Casualty.  
Fire Department:
Fire Chief Lorin Shumway as far as fires, it has been relatively quiet.  

Chief Shumway reported our department has petitioned the fire district for new ventilation fans, and they approved the purchase.  The fans are used to push smoke out of the structure fire, one is battery-operated and the other has a gas engine. We did have an old one with a cracked crankcase resulting in an oil leak.

Planning and Zoning: 
Planning and Zoning spokesman Tim York presented a request for 3 permits:  
*The first is an additional water meter for Tim White, this new water meter would be located on a recently purchased adjoining piece of property just east of his current residence.
*The second permit for a detached garage
*And the third is a permit for an addition to the home.
Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to approve the 2 building permits and the water connection as presented, Councilmember Josh Whitaker seconded the motion and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye	
Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

In going through the building permit process, the Whites suggested that the setbacks and easements for Corn Creek Irrigation be noted on the application.  Councilmembers and Planning and Zoning members agreed it would benefit the permit process; this request will be submitted to Corn Creek requesting that they include the setbacks and easements on their forms, putting something in writing.  
Dixie Power and possible sale of the line north of Kanosh:  
Councilmember Neil Shumway has been working with Dixie Power on the possible sale of the power line from Hatton Road to 7200 South, (to our metering point just south of the Reservation Road).  We now have an offer from Dixie Power of $100,000.00.  Dixie Power wants to purchase that line and reroute some lines up to the Reservation by owning that property. 

Note: As discussed in previous meetings the money from this sale will be used to offset some of the fees required for our Well Project, thus trading one asset for a better one.

This transaction has been in the works for a couple of years, Dixie Power has now presented Kanosh with a contract.  A copy of the contract will be emailed to the Kanosh Town attorney, Justin Wayment for his review.    Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried motioned to tentatively approve the sale of the power line from Hatton Road to 7200 South to Dixie Power, pending our attorney’s review. Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded the, all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye	
Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye
 

Review Electrical Rates and Reset Surcharge Rates based on review.
Following a review of our electrical rates, Councilmember Shumway recommended making no change in the current surcharge rate this month.

President Millard Fillmore Library Donation:  
Councilmember Josh Whitaker motioned to approve our annual support through a donation of $475.00 to the President Millard Fillmore Library, Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye	
Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

Water rate increase discussion:  
Mayor McDonald presented the following as a working document starting place for the proposed water rate increase:
Proposed Kanoth Water Rate Increase
Current Base Rate:
$21.00 for the first 10,000 gallons

Proposed Base Rate Increase
	$25.00 for the first 8,000 gallons or .003125 cents per gallon for the first 8,000 gallons

Proposed Second Teir Water Rate:
	.004125 Cents per gallon for 8,001 – 16,000 gallons  	$33.00

Proposed third Teir Water Rate:
	.005125 Cents per gallon for 10,001 – 24,000 gallons	$41.00

Proposed Fourth Teir Water Rate:
	.007125 Cents per gallon for any water exceeding 24 gallons


Note:  The clerk will update the Kanosh Web site with our current water rates. [image: ]
Each Councilmember will review this information and be prepared to address the proposed increase further in the March 2025 meeting.

Departmental Reports:
*Electric Department:  there is one Streetlight that is out on 100 East.  Councilmember Shumway will survey the town to make sure which lights need replacement.
*Roads:  Councilmember DeGraffenried will include the east side of town in his road budget for next year. 
*Water Department:  Councilmember David Whitaker stated there is nothing new in the Water Department to report at this time.
*Cemetery: Contact will be made with the cemetery caretaker to find out if he plans to provide cemetery care again this year and at the same fee.  If not, we will have to advertise accordingly.
*Parks:  We need to document the issues at the restrooms and get bids for repairs. We need volunteers to check out the restrooms throughout the daytime hours. 
Utility Delinquency Review:
Council members reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to the established Town policy.

Public comments:
*Stan Koyle:  
About the restrooms – there is a simple solution to the restrooms, it would only cost $100.00/month to rent a port-a-potty for the public. Unless they reserve the park, then they would come and pick up a key and then return the key when they are finished, if there is damage you would know who it was.   I do not see that our restrooms must be open all the time.
SOP Status: This will be addressed under old business. 
Water meters:  Could electronic waters be part of the well project? I see that Scipio is having a public meeting to petition CIB for radio read meters, I do not know if that is a possibility for Kanosh.  It would be beneficial for every meter in town to be electronically read instead of kneeling with the black widow spiders! Just an encouragement to do that because I was involved in meter reading one time!! 
Response:  About 1/3 of the meters have been upgraded to enable electronic meter reading, but then there is the other 2/3 and the equipment, the program, the software, etc., to complete the project.

Old Business:
*SOP: Councilmember Josh Whitaker and Councilmember Neil Shumway have been working on the document; councilmembers will try to have something to Mr. Koyle within the next 2 weeks.
	*Annexation:  the Whitaker Annexation is complete and the annexation clerk has been paid.
Corn Creek Project update:
CCI Dam:  still moving forward.  
Well Project update:
Well: we are still moving forward, slowly, looking at getting it put out to bid, possibly by April.  
There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.
 
 
  
Scott McDonald 				Cindy Turner,
Kanosh Town Mayor				 Kanosh Town Clerk
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Kanosh Culinary Water Fee Table

Rate per 1,000 Gallons Range of Gallons | Additional Fee Total
Gallons Used Charged

$21 base rate 0t0 10,000 10,000 $21.00 $21.00
50.70 10,000 to 30,000 20,000 $14.00 $35.00

$1.40 30,000 to 100,000 70,000 $98.00 $133.00

$2.10 100,000 to 200,000 100,000 $210.00 $343.00

$2.80 200,000+ | gaflons over | calculate fee | $343.00+

200,000





